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COMMITTEE ACTION

	
Proposed Substitute Motion 2024-0081.2, related to setting the council’s priorities for the 2025 Annual Budget, passed out of committee on March 27, 2024, with a “Do Pass” recommendation. The Proposed Motion was amended in committee with Amendment 1 which added Attachment A to the motion. 




SUBJECT

A proposed motion setting the council’s priorities for the 2025 Annual Budget.

SUMMARY & BACKGROUND

Section 410 of the King County Charter requires that, at least 95 days prior to the end of each fiscal year, the executive present to the council “a complete budget and budget message.” Additionally, Section 420 of the King County Charter requires that, at least 150 days prior to the end of the fiscal year, all county agencies submit to the executive a budget proposal for consideration. 

In 2003, the King County Council adopted an ordinance to submit to voters the proposition of implementing biennial budgeting at the county.  The voters of King County at the November 2003 general election approved this proposition.  Subsequently, the county gradually implemented biennial budgeting over a period of more than ten years with the understanding that biennial budget adoption would take place in non-election years.  In November 2022, voters in King County approved a charter amendment to move elections for the county offices of executive, assessor, director of elections, and councilmembers from odd-numbered to even-numbered years beginning in 2026, which puts the county in a circumstance of having the biennial budget adoption process taking place in the 2026 and 2028 election years.

On July 25, 2023, the King County Council approved Ordinance 19654 which amended sections of King County Code (K.C.C.) related to the county budgeting fiscal periods to provide flexibility for the county to implement annual budgeting for the fiscal year 2025.  In anticipation of the 2025 Annual Budget fiscal period, the executive has begun the budget planning process. 

The proposed motion would adopt the council’s priorities for the 2025 Annual Budget, as outlined in Attachment A, to provide input to county agencies and the executive as they develop the proposed annual budget.

AMENDMENT

The motion will need to be amended to include Attachment A which is a document outlining council priorities that were shared with the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee (BFM) Chair. 
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